o prepare for the scenario we are in today, ID No. 1 hired outside experts early

on to assess the situation and identify potential actions that would enable ID

No. 1to meet water quality and supply needs. Experts explored a range of
options, varying in cost, water supply and water quality benefits. From the six major
concepts and over 18 alternatives analyzed, 1D No. 1 is presenting three different
approaches for the Board of Trustees to consider:

ESTIMATED COST:

B g 5

5.1
MILLION
per year

Five New
Treatment Facilities

Option A calls for the construction of five new separate
water treatment plants to treat all wells with Cr6
concentrations higher than or near the allowable 10 parts
per billion. This option would give ID No. 1 the most
water supply and water quality benefits, increasing
current production while providing full assurance
that groundwater supplies meet State Cr6 standards.

ESTIMATED COST:

$3.4
MILLION

per year

Two New Treatment
Facilities and Blending

Option D, a less expensive option, includes the
construction of two new water treatment plants.
Three-quarters of ID No. 1’s Upland wells would be
treated with a high level of certainty. Wells that have
Cr6 levels near the State standard would not be treated, but
blended with low Cr6 water supplies. Those wells may be
vulnerable if Cr6 concentrations increase or if the blending
supplies are low, however this risk could be addressed if
needed in the future by making certain upgrades.

ESTIMATED COST:

$2.3
MILLION

per year

One New Treatment Facility,
Blending and Well Modification

Option E is the least expensive option but carries
the most risk, relying heavily on blending and well
modification to treat wells impacted by Cr6. Under
this option, only one new treatment plant would be built.
ID No.1would be largely dependent on other water
sources to bring its overall supply into compliance with
the new State standards. Approximately half of ID No. 1's
groundwater supply would remain vulnerable to future
changes in Cr6 concentrations.

)+

Balancing needs:
Public health,
water supply & cost

ID No. 1staff has analyzed these
options, and a multitude of others,

to determine how it can provide long-
term water supply reliability to all of its
customers under the confines of the new
State standards. It is recommended that
the range of options A, D, E, be considered
by the Board of Trustees as alternatives
for restoring groundwater supplies while
meeting the new State standards.

ID No.1 is
seeking relief on
behalf of ratepayers

Treating water to meet the State’s Cr6
standard is expensive, but ID No. 1 can
only deliver water that complies with the
new regulation; there is no other option.
Without a long-term solution that enables
ID No. 1 to treat groundwater supplies, we
risk severe shortages and customers may
face significant water cutbacks. ID No.1is
working on behalf of ratepayers however
for relief.

Well before the new standard was
adopted, |D No. 1joined with other
water agencies and organizations to

seek assistance and communicate

the costs and difficulties associated
with effectively implementing the
new regulation to State elected officials,
the Governor’s Office and regulatory
agencies. ID No. 1 has and continues

to pursue funding to help pay for
complying with these new regulations
to help offset potentially substantial costs
that would impact ratepayers.

For more information, please visit our website at http://www.syrwd.org.
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